
Minutes of the January 12, 2012 Meeting 

of the Board of Governor Audit Committee 

 

 

The Audit Committee met in the Executive Conference Room at the UNC General 

Administration-Spangler Center in Chapel Hill, North Carolina on Thursday, January 12, 2012 at 

4:00 p.m. 

 

Members in attendance were Mr. W. Louis Bissette, Mr. John M. Blackburn, Mr. Walter C. 

Davenport, Dr. Fred N. Eshelman, Mr. Richard F. Taylor, and Mr. Phillip D. Walker. 

Necessarily absent were Mr. Thomas J. Harrelson, Dr. Franklin E. McCain, and Mr. Han H. 

Nath.  Other Board members in attendance were Chair Hannah Gage and Peter D. Hans as well 

as UNC General Administration staff. 

 

Chairman Davenport called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. 

 

On a motion from Dr. Eshelman, seconded by Mr. Bissette, the minutes of the November 11, 

2011 meeting were approved. 

 

The Committee proceeded to review the Annual Compliance Checklist. All of the duties and 

responsibilities of the Committee were in compliance with the Audit Committee Charter, 

including the Risk Assessment Training for Internal Auditors. 

 

Nine external audit reports had been released since the November meeting. The reports were for 

Appalachian State University, East Carolina University, Fayetteville State University, NC State 

University, UNC Asheville, UNC-Chapel Hill, IJNC Greensboro, UNC School of the Arts, and 

UNC Wilmington. None of the reports had audit findings. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

___________________________    _____________________________ 

Mr. Walter C. Davenport      Dr. Franklin E. McCain 

Chair of the Audit Committee     Secretary of the Audit Committee 
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Attachment




